
    


                    Regular Council Meeting

     
  
            November 4, 2020



The regular meeting of the Arlington City Council was held on November 4, 2020 in the Council Chambers of the Municipal Building in person and via telephone conference.  Present were Councilors: Leslie Walborn, Denise Ball, Robert Christensen, Marshall Swope, Kelly Margheim, Mayor Jeffery Bufton, Public Works Superintendent Bill Rosenbalm Attorney Ruben Cleaveland, and Recorder Pam Rosenbalm.  Absent: Councilor Jones.  Guests include: Brad Baird, James Wright, Randy Seeley, Mike Margheim, Matt Irby, Deputy Matthew Beard, Deputy Kayla Franck, Marta Mikkalo, Sheriff Gary Bettencourt, Peter Mitchell, Emmitt Peterson and Rita Miciak.  Mayor Bufton called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.  
Pledge of Allegiance Recited           
PUBLIC COMMENT:  Sheriff Gary Bettencourt was present and introduced Deputies Matthew Beard, and Kayla Franck, along with Emmitt Peterson from Fossil, who is doing an internship.  Other Deputies within the Sheriff’s Office are; Mike Walker, Anthony Redden, Todd Lake and Wes Garth.  Marta Mikkalo asked if there has been any more thought on fixing the bathrooms at the park, now would be a good time with the colder weather.  Councilor Walborn stated they have been painted and they get cleaned regularly, and the cost of new restrooms is high.  Mayor Bufton stated the Council hasn’t forgotten about the restrooms, the cost would need to come from a Grant of some sort.  There was a discussion on possibly obtaining a Grant Writer.    
COMMUNITY CHAMBER OF COMMERCE UPDATE:  Marta Mikkalo was present from the Chamber and stated obviously things aren’t happening because of covid.  However, the trunk or treat was a success, but a winter activity like the Winter Wallapolooza probably won’t happen because of the colder weather, and the fact it would all need to take place outside.       
BRAD BAIRD ANDERSON PERRY & ASSOCIATES: Brad was present and reported; the city has successfully obtained a $100,000 Grant from ODOT.  Public Works Superintendent Bill Rosenbalm had completed this Grant, with Brad filling in the Engineering portion.  This Grant was submitted to help cover the cost overrun on the Sidewalk Project.  The remaining money can be used up by the school, which Bill will start up there by removing the concrete panels of sidewalk, that are broken up and the school will pour the concrete.  This SCA Grant is something the city can apply for each year.  With regard to the Sidewalk Project punch list work, the Contractor has completed everything except the asphalt.  The testing values on Cottonwood regarding the asphalt that was put in, tested at 89 to 90%, it is supposed to be at 92%, what that means is compaction.  Crestline Construction has a different proposal for the city; they will replace the driveway approaches on Shane Drive and a few on Cottonwood, but proposes to not replace the bulk of Cottonwood and portions of Shane Drive.  However instead of a 1 year warranty they will give a 3 year warranty on the portions they propose to not replace. After 3 years the Contractors agree they will replace free of charge to the City if there are problems.  The Shane Drive sections will be replaced right away if the city agrees to the new warranty.  It was discussed it would be a good idea to have the whole project in the 3 year warranty.  James Wright stated Crestline is a good company and he is happy they have offered a longer warranty, however he feels it should have been done right the first time, but this new agreement and warranty are a good idea.  James also suggested loading a 10 yard dump truck and document if there is any sinking in the asphalt when driven over.  Matt Irby questioned is Crestline a reputable company that will still be in business in 3 years.  Brad stated the city could ask for a Bond to have in place, in case the construction company fails before the 3 years is over.  Consensus of the Council was to move forward.  Brad will give Crestline a verbal and a warranty can be prepared and sent to Attorney Cleaveland to review.       
CONSENT AGENDA:  The consent agenda consisted of the following items: a. Approval of minutes-October 7, 2020. b. Approval of bills as listed. Councilor Walborn motioned to approve the consent agenda.  Motion passed unanimously after a second by Councilor Ball.   
COUNCIL ACTIONS-APPROVE OR DENY:
Holiday gifts/party:  Mayor Bufton stated he doesn’t feel the party should go on for obvious reason.  Councilor Walborn motioned to continue with the gifts for the employees and Planning Commission ($150.00 to employees and a $25.00 gift certificate to Arlington Market and Grocery for employees and Planning Commissioners).  Motion passed unanimously after a second by Councilor Ball.          
Election results:  Congratulations to Mayor Bufton, Councilor’s Ball, Walborn and Matt Irby to the Council.    
COUNCILORS REPORT: 

· Councilor Margheim had no report to give.                
· Councilor Jones was absent.      
· Councilor Christensen had no report to give.         
· Councilor Swope had no report to give.       
· Councilor Ball had no report to give.             
· Councilor Walborn stated the parks have been getting a lot of use.
· Public Works Superintendent Bill Rosenbalm reported; the golf course mower has been fixed, and right now they are concentrating on winterizing things in town.                


In other business, Peter Mitchell from the Port thanked all the candidates who attended the candidate’s forum.  He also stated the Port has a couple of projects moving along; an application was submitted of a preliminary drawing for paving the airport runway (for the engineering work).   There is another renewable energy company who is looking to purchase 20 to 75 acres at the Mesa.  Mayor Bufton asked how much water would be needed a day if this company comes.  Peter stated that it would be 180 gallons a minute.  Consensus of the Council was to state the city is interested in working with this company to possibly come to Arlington.  American Cruise Line came and looked at the Port for docking in spring/summer.  However, the boat is very large and doesn’t appear they would be able to dock here without some infrastructure being installed.  Councilor Walborn questioned when the safety net would be put on Cottonwood, especially with it getting dark early.  Brad Baird stated he will contact Crestline Construction and question when that will be done. James Wright stated Public Works Superintendent Bill Rosenbalm had contacted PPl and the regular guy came out and did an amazing job with the lights that have been out.    
Regular meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.  
__________________________                             _______________________________

      Jeffrey Bufton, Mayor                                                   Pam Rosenbalm, Recorder

